
Energy Locals 
Level 1, 165 Cremorne Street 
Richmond 
VIC 3121 
adrian@energylocals.com.au 
1300 693637 

30 June 2021 

By email: AERexemptions@aer.gov.au 

General Manager, Compliance and Enforcement 
Australian Energy Regulator 
GPO Box 520 
Melbourne VIC 3001 

Dear Madam, Sir 

Request for submissions - Updating the Network and Retail Exemption Guidelines, Consultation 
Paper May 2021 

Energy Local welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Consultation Paper regarding the 
updates to the Network and Retail Exemption Guidelines dated May 2021. 

Energy Locals is an electricity retailer across the NEM 

. 

Energy Locals’ overall position can be summarised as follows: 

• We treat our embedded network customers the same as on-market customers and believe
that this is the fairest thing for customers.

• Currently the guidelines leave a range of issues open to interpretation.  A simplification of the
guidelines to align with rules applying to on-market customers would benefit both customers
and industry.

• One significant issue to be resolved relates to ownership and management of infrastructure
when an embedded customer chooses to churn.

• We believe that any new regulations should provide a grandfathering provision for existing
sites to avoid major disruptions to the industry.



Please feel free to contact me directly should you require any clarifications relating to our submission. 

Yours sincerely 

Adrian Merrick 
CEO Energy Locals and Energy Trade 














